
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

May 18, 2015
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, May 18, 2015, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Commissioners Dan Gregory and Paul R. George, J. David Lett, County Attorney; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Pat Conner, LTAP; Judith Montgomery, Kim Showalter, John and Jerry Earl, Dale Tedrow, Joe Summers, Mylon Albright,  Randall Baker, James Bruce Hawkins, Garrick Cooper, Eva Neeley, Theresa Fuhrman, Norma Baker, Jared Walton, Bev Terrell, Mike Arvin, Patty Paul, Dennis Dillon, Bradley Survance David Sutton,  Mike and Pat Jones, Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
Pat Conner, LTAP (Local Technical Assistance Program), provided to the Council information on the Indiana Local Option Highway User Tax (LOHUT).  There are currently 50 counties in the state who have adopted LOHUT.  LOHUT is a local optional user tax designated for local road and bridge funding.  LOHUT consists of two different taxes, county motor vehicle excise surtax and a county wheel tax.  He provided a worksheet with detailed information on each tax.  In order for the tax to be effective January 1, 2016, the Council must pass the LOHUT by June 30, 2015.  Conner also provided a LOHUT Allocations Report that estimated what the revenue could be if LOHUT was implemented.  The County could receive a minimum of $88,202 or a maximum of $306,210 with 13% going to the city and towns.

President Summers opened the meeting up to patron comments.  
Mike Arvin, Joe Summers, Jared Walton, Pat Jones, Bradley Survance, David Sutton, Randall Baker, Mike Jones, Norma Baker, Bruce Hawkins, Kim Showalter, Eva Neeley, Dennis Dillon,  Kathy Collins, Garrick Cooper all voiced their opinions and asked questions concerning the Wheel Tax.    
Councilman Stiles made a motion to adopt the Wheel Tax.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  The motion was denied 2-5.  Councilman Hawkins was opposed because he believes there are other funds available. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles. All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, June 1, 2015 at 6pm.  
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